



UFTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes

Contact address: 14 White Hart Lane, Ufton, Leamington Spa, CV33 9PJ

Email ian@account-able.co.uk Telephone: 01926 612986

Minutes of the Meeting of

Ufton Parish Council

held in The Village Hall, Ufton

at 8.00pm on Tuesday 4th February 2014
1
Record of members present
Parish Councillors: Cllr. Baldwin (Chairman),






Cllr. Crowther (Vice Chairman), Cllr. Sheepy,





Cllr. Tayler, Cllr. Van Kesteren, Cllr. Stevens (WCC)






Members of the Public: 3
2 
Apologies for absence
Cllr. Burrows, Cllr. Wilkinson

3
Acceptance of apologies
Yes

4
Declaration of Interest
Cllr. Van Kesteren re Item 8.6 Appointment of Parish Clerk: A member of her family has applied for the position.
5
Dispensations


None

6
Open Forum


Mrs Ingham said all Parish Council records up to April 2012 had been filed at Warwickshire County Record Office. The requirement is still to keep records in paper format and file them every 5 years. She was still trying to discover if there are any records prior to 1920. Cllr. Baldwin had spoken with the Archivist at Balliol College, but they had no relevant papers. 

Mr Shepherd had spoken with a resident of Deppers Bridge, which like Ufton Fields also appeared to be used as a ‘rat-run’ for the Gaydon facility and at similar times. There appeared to be a regular group of 6 vehicles using Ufton Fields.  Cllr. Baldwin suggested that he and Mr Shepherd use the speed gun once more.

There was still a problem with irresponsible owners failing to clear up after their dogs.  Cllr. Van Kesteren said that one of the signs at the Nature Reserve stating “Dogs must be kept on lead” had been damaged and Mr Shepherd said he would be pleased if she could do anything to improve the situation.

Cllr. Van Kesteren thanked everyone who had been able to attend the Coffee Morning; whilst attendance could have been better, she felt it had been a worthwhile event.
At this point Cllr. Baldwin introduced Mrs Sara Board from Warwickshire County Council and suggested that Item 8.3 of the Agenda be discussed at this point:


HS2 Update

Mrs Board invited councillors to join her in looking at a large scale map which showed the proposed tunnel workings under Ufton Wood. She was concerned that the impact on the Ufton area would be considerable. 

Part of the Ridgeway Lane/Green Lane route to the Welsh Road construction site near to Wood Farm would be strengthened and a new access road created alongside part of it. This would allow the tunnel-boring machine to be brought through the village so that the two tunnels could be created by working from north to south. The environmental impact would be considerable with 24 hour working creating noise, dust and light pollution.

In addition, the amount of earth removed from the workings would be considerably in excess of that required to provide screening and embankments. It was proposed that the excess would be moved to the north of the county and dispersed there by infill of quarries, etc, and this could mean 1,000 lorry movements per day. There were only 3 potential routes along which the earth could be moved and the A425 through Ufton was one of them. Even if the traffic was divided equally it would mean a ‘best-case’ scenario of over 300 lorries travelling through Ufton every day (and possibly through the night).

She advised careful consideration is given to a robust defence against such proposals before the 27th February deadline passed for response to the HS2 Hybrid Bill.  However petition could be made after this date to argue our case before the select committee on the Bill, but there was a danger that they would lump all similar petitions together and hear the case from one representative body only.

Cllr. Baldwin thanked Mrs Board for attending and for the advice she had given. He would make contact with Ladbroke to discuss the format of their objections before preparing the Ufton submission. All councillors were concerned that parishioners may not have appreciated just how severe an impact the construction could have on village life over a number of years.


WCC/SDC Representative reports

Cllr. Stevens had intended to devote his report to the impact of HS2 and felt that all his points had been adequately covered my Mrs Board.

7
Approval of Minutes
The draft Minutes of 7th January 2014 were approved as a true record. Proposed Cllr. Van Kesteren, seconded Cllr. Tayler and signed by the Chairman.  
8
 Matters Arising
8.1
Gypsy site consultation. No further information had been received.

8.2
Broadband update. Cllr. Baldwin had nothing further to report.
8.3
HS2 Update. See above. 
8.4
Annual Parish Meeting. Mrs Ingham said it was customary for the Parish Council to organise the meeting and provide the Agenda with the Village Hall Committee providing refreshments. Presentations could be made on behalf of Parish Council, Church, Village Hall, Lunchbreak and Village Church Fete. It was agreed to hold the event on 4th March at 7.45pm for 8.00pm and prior to the Parish Council Meeting.  Cllr. Baldwin would produce the Agenda and would invite Mrs Board to come along as Guest Speaker.

8.5
Ufton Emergency Plan. Cllr. Baldwin was concerned that recent events in other parts of the country meant we should consider the matter; flooding might not be a major issue, but high winds and power cuts certainly could be. Cllr. Tayler said it would be a simple exercise to update the 2006 document whereby the Parish Council should take control in the event of an emergency until the competent authority arrived. He was prepared to update the document and produce a new Emergency Plan along the lines of the Paper he had distributed to councillors via email before the meeting. His suggestion was gratefully accepted by all present.  Cllr. Crowther wondered whether the Parish Council should consider purchasing a defibrillator that could be used in an emergency situation. Cllr. Tayler concurred and agreed to research the matter with a view to one being kept in the Village Hall.
8.6
Appointment of Parish Clerk. Cllr. Baldwin had received 2 expressions of interest.

He had sent out Application Forms and to date had received one response.

9
Planning Matters
Cllr Baldwin had heard nothing further about the Posher Farm application. He had just received copies of the SDC Core Strategy booklet ‘Focused Consultation: 2011-2031 Housing Requirement and Strategic Site Options February/March 2014’ and would update councillors at the next meeting. He was rather surprised to see that the proposal nearest to Ufton, the ‘Stoneythorpe Site’ appeared to be centred on the line of the planned HS2 route.

10
Finance
10.1 
The following invoice was presented for payment:


Mrs Ingham: 

Printing of February Ufton News + stamps
£34.09

It was resolved to make payment; proposed Cllr. Sheepy and seconded Cllr. Van Kesteren. 


Mrs Ingham said that the new tables for the Village Hall had been delayed, but would be installed before the meeting on 4th March.
10.2 
Payment of £20.00 has been received from Mr Byrne for 4 advertisements in the Ufton News.

11
Correspondence.

Cllr. Crowther had received acknowledgement from HSBC that his home address would be used for future correspondence.
In answer to Cllr. Tayler’s question Cllr. Crowther confirmed that the 2014/15 Precept Calculation had been submitted to SDC before the 31st January deadline.

12 
Items for next Agenda


Defibrillator purchase

Ufton’s response to Parliament’s vote on the HS2 Hybrid Bill and the need for a Petition
13 
Date of next meeting. Tuesday 4th March 2014
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 21.20hrs
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